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Missionaries Serving
in South Africa since
2006

Personal Details
Phone: 706-934-5182
Email:

Kevin - khsouthafrica@gmail.com
Corli: corli.hall@gmail.com

Birthdays:
Corli: 5/15

Clark: 6/8
Hudson: 11/4
Lana: 12/6

Kevin: 3/17

Sending Church
Whitfield Baptist Church
Pastor Wayne Cofield
Phone: 706-278-6776
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Support Address:
Vision Baptist Missions
ATTN: Kevin Hall
P.O. Box 442
Alpharetta, GA 30009
Phone: 770-456-5881
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Happy New Year!!!

We hope you had a great 2022!!! We can’t believe December has already come and
gone. Let us share with you some of the goodness of God we have seen this past
month.

Graduation

We just celebrated the Bay Baptist Bible College 2022 graduation
ceremony. There were a couple hundred people in attendance to
honor the graduates. People from the fellowship of churches here
came out for a wonderful night. It was quite a bit of planning and
preparing and the Lord worked it all out in a beautiful and
memorable way for the graduates. To God be the glory!!!(Pictures
to the right) College starts back in February and it’s nice to have
some more graduates that can help with some of the teaching now.
We have had several more godly young people express interest in
going to Bible College. We are waiting to see how many of them
follow through and get signed up for classes. We are praying for 20
students.

Kuyga Baptist Church

December in the townships mean many of our people usually go
“missing in action.” Many businesses shutdown, kids are out of
school, alcohol and partying are seemingly non-stop. But we

persevere and try to reach new people as church attendance dips.
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We praise the Lord that we have seen several make professions of faith
this month despite the challenges. One mother got saved after this
past morning service! Amine, one of the Bible college students, goes
out with me fairly regularly to visit and witness. One of our aims has
been to be more bold in sharing the gospel and not just handing a
tract or church invitation. We have seen fruit from this labor.

We just need to do much more of it. Christ left us here to be
witnesses and make disciples so we want to make this our focus more |
than ever in 2023 - “Making Disciples.” Pray for Amine and others
in the church to be bold disciple-makers. I will say that we are truly
blessed as on any given Saturday we will have a good number of
young people who go out witnessing. Here is a picture of this past
Saturday as we headed out to share the gospel.
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While there are some massive challenges to church planting in the poor townships of
South Africa there are also incredible opportunities to go door to door and be invited
right into people’s homes to openly, clearly, and boldly share the gospel with people. Just
this past week for instance we went into a home and in the midst of sharing the gospel
neighbors came and stood at the door to hear what the “umlungu” (white man) was up to.
We are excited at the people God has added to the church but have a ot of discipleship to
work on. Continue to pray for God to build Kuyga Baptist Church. We are asking God
for 10 families before we have a charter service. We also need a pastor, teachers, and
godly deacons in the church

As I close please remember to pray for us as we plan out this year’s calendar. Pray
that we would be focused on “MAKING DISCIPLES” in South Africa!

Doing Our Reasonable Service,

Kevin, Corli, Clark, Hudson and Lana Hall



